
Minutes 
 

USI Retirees Coordinating Council Meeting 
Thursday, September 15, 2022 

Griffin Center, 2 p.m. 
 

Members Present: Cindy Brinker, Sandy Hatfield, Tim Mahoney, Phyllis Oeth 
 
Members Absent: John Deem, Craig Ehlen, Linda Trible, Marlene Shaw, Maggie Carnahan (Foundation 
liaison) 
 
Call to Order: President Cindy Brinker called the meeting to order at 2 p.m. and welcomed all members.  
 
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Tim Mahoney and seconded by Sandy Hatfield to approve 
the minutes of the July 28, 2022, meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 
 
REPORTS 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  In John Deem’s absence, Cindy Brinker read the Treasurer’s Report emailed to the 



Retiree events previously. We will have a list of those who have not paid dues at this 
event to assist in collecting membership dues. Dr. Mark Browning will conduct the tour. 
The cost to attend is $10 and the Retiree Council will pay the cost of each person to 
attend, both retirees and guests. Information about the event is on the USI Retirees’ 
web site and on the USI Retirees’ group Facebook page 

o 



▪ July 27 – USI Retirees Coordinating Council Meeting coordinated with 
President’s Annual Reception – Griffin Center 

▪ August 15 – Pizza Gathering at Turoni’s (University Meeting) 
▪ September – possible special event (Timberview Farm) 
▪ September 21 – USI Retirees Coordinating Council Meeting 
▪ November 16 – USI Retirees Annual Meeting 

¶ Membership Recruitment Committee – Cindy Brinker reported currently there is no chair of the 
committee 

o 57 members have joined since July 1 
o 10 paid dues between January 1 – June 30 
o We need to get the cycle going; will send email to pay dues online once that system is 

ready 
o Wendy Seitz in Human Resources will add information about the USI Retirees to their 

retirement packets; we need to prepare a retirement flier and send it to Wendy 
o Send welcome letters to recently retired USI Retirees and invite them to join the USI 

Retirees 
o Reach out to retirees not on the council to help with various events and activities 

¶ Suggestion for New Membership Category – Honorary Members – Possible Categories 
o This targets USI employees who leave the University with 10 or more years of service, 

but are not eligible to retire because of their age or otherwise do not qualify for 
retirement from USI 

o This will require a change in the by-laws; Cindy will consult with Sherrianne Standley 
o Will need to come up with language/proposal to present to the membership 

¶ Selection of 2022 Fall Semester Grant Recipients 
o List was received from John Baburnich; Cindy will review  

¶ Health Insurance Renewal for 2023 
o Open Enrollment – October 20, 2022-November 3, 2022; information will be sent out by 

end of September 
o Coverage being added: personal emergency response system and vision exams 
o Human Resources is asking for volunteers to help with the USI Wellness Fair exams

o


